Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

October 11th, 2021
The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Gubrud.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 8th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of September 13th were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Harmon, Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg and Secretary Berg.  Firefighters Phill Zimmerman and Brian McMahan also called into the meeting via Zoom. 
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  

Newsletter – The newsletter went out early October.  We received a lot of positive feedback.  Next one will be sent out in late December or early January.   
Fire Engine – Commissioner Harmon and Chief Berg are still working on ways to be able to fund a new engine.  The trucks have been going up in price every year about 6%.  Since we started talking about replacing a truck, the cost has risen $90,000.00.
Retention Pond – The retention pond has been fixed.  We will still need to plant ground cover above the pond onto the hillside sometime in the spring.
Vaccine Mandate – Commissioner Thomson attended the last Association meeting to discuss our new policy about the vaccine mandate.  The firefighter’s appreciated him coming to explain the policy.  

Electronics – The commissioners agreed to the quote from Cabling Dynamix to install the necessary items to have our meetings in the conference room more accessible via Zoom, since we are planning on having the meeting available that way from here on out. 
Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2021.  We have responded to 259 calls so far this year.  We responded to 33 calls for the month of September.
New Business: N/A
Chief’s Report:  
· The Fire Marshall has completed his inspections of the stations.  
· The grant for maintenance on the brush truck is coming up.  The DNR will help us write it.

· Fire Safety was last week.  224 kids were in attendance.  

· We have had several firefighters leave in the last month.  Kailey moved to Arizona, Chris moved to Florida, Nathan became a resident for Sedro-Woolley, Ian got a new job and Erin went back to school in California.

· The brush truck had a new radio installed last week.

· L915 needs new head gaskets.  The mechanic thinks it will cost around $10,000 to repair. 

· E911 has been having a few issues.  It will be serviced this month.

· Lake Cavanaugh Fire and Fire District 8 were both burglarized recently.  On October 4th, a Benjamin Roberts was arrested and they found items from the Forest Service theft that happened around the time of our theft.

· Chief Berg is still working with the insurance company for our theft.

· The Helitac crew has been sent home for the season.

· E921 needs to get new tires before the end of the year.

Public Comments:  
Executive Session:  N/A
Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 3566-3572, 3590 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,766.92 and accounts payable check #s 3573-3589, 3591-3592 in the amount of $9,007.47 Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Mike Gubrud, Commissioner Chair

